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January 11, 2022  
 
Dr. Karen Barber 
Superintendent of Schools 
6032 Hwy 90 
Milton, FL 32570 
 
Dear Dr. Barber, 
 
In compliance with School Board Policy 7.70, approval is requested for payment in the amount 
of $207,675.00 to FOCUS School Software. Funds were approved and budgeted for this purpose; 
however, the services were provided prior to issuance of a purchase order, as detailed in the 
attached letter. Board approval is required for disposition of this matter. 
 
Remedial training will be conducted with school administration and employees regarding the 
process of this purchase.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Travis Fulton 
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Preparing students for success by providing a superior, relevant education. 
 

 

       January 11, 2022 
 
TO:  Travis Fulton 
 Purchasing Manager 
 
CC:  Dr. Karen Barber 
 Superintendent 
 
FROM:  David Hicks   
 ITS 
 
RE: Focus SIS 2021-2022 Annual Support Purchase Order 
 
 
The reason the support renewal for Focus was submitted late was due to some confusion, on my part, with the 
Focus SIS Implementation sign-off. I recognize this issue now, and I welcome the opportunity to review the 
purchasing policies and procedures to make sure we’re all in compliance, no matter the situation. 
 
Not to abate this error, but to demonstrate that it was handled in good faith, ITS saved the district $43,525 in 
Focus SIS annual support and licensing fees for the 2021-2022 school year. 
 
 
 
 



 






